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TO: Directors of Financial Aid 
Texas Public Institutions of Higher Education 

FROM: DeChà Reid 
Senior Director, Financial Aid Services 

DATE: Dec. 16, 2021 

RE: Statutory Update: Education Benefits for Certain Survivors, TEC 54.354 

During the 87th Special Legislative Session, Texas Education Code (TEC), Section 54.354 (a) 
under the Education Benefits for Certain Survivors, was modified by House Bill 133, 
which was signed into law on October 25, 2021. This bill amended the program’s age 
restriction for eligible children from “younger than 18 years of age” to “younger than 25 years 
of age” on the date of death. This change will go into effect for costs charged to eligible 
students in Spring 2022 and forward; it is not retroactive. 

NOTE: The College For All Texans webpage for this program has been updated to clarify this 
statutory change. The associated program guidelines will also be updated in the coming 
weeks, which can be found on the Student Financial Aid Programs webpage, and training will 
be provided to institutions that are impacted by this change. A separate notification will be 
sent to communicate the availability of these resources. 

Please share this information with any departments or individuals that help administer 
exemption or waiver programs such as the Registrar or Business Office. 

For questions, please contact Financial Aid Services at 844-792-2640 or through CONTACT 
US (select “Financial Aid Question” as the Contact Reason). 

AN EQUAL OPPORTUNITY EMPLOYER 

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__capitol.texas.gov_tlodocs_873_billtext_html_HB00133F.HTM&d=DwMFaQ&c=RMnmm6VPZn6InKz70COhA6ljkuRx8qD28wOQIYh-aEY&r=noENJ96dbtPTHY4OeixLsyJYXwR1EJdZj6Ed8CDccbE&m=BUjG63or6OBeA8kv_-2oriT5XwfL6dPvp88JZGJ6LZktRhLvYVRk8ckKPIPOyMwH&s=UnZE1hK23QPmY7NiCG-seXAq9Sp4bn5e3vbEkA4hM64&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=http-3A__www.collegeforalltexans.com_apps_financialaid_tofa2.cfm-3FID-3D476&d=DwMFaQ&c=RMnmm6VPZn6InKz70COhA6ljkuRx8qD28wOQIYh-aEY&r=noENJ96dbtPTHY4OeixLsyJYXwR1EJdZj6Ed8CDccbE&m=BUjG63or6OBeA8kv_-2oriT5XwfL6dPvp88JZGJ6LZktRhLvYVRk8ckKPIPOyMwH&s=yuuvQfCSrjIJblZlSQJEg8s6KHWVw-mwDoTiQmY_Rbk&e=
https://www.highered.texas.gov/institutional-resources-programs/student-financial-aid-programs/program-resources/exemptions-and-waivers/
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.txhigheredaccountability.org_CfratInquiry_Home_Create&d=DwMFaQ&c=RMnmm6VPZn6InKz70COhA6ljkuRx8qD28wOQIYh-aEY&r=noENJ96dbtPTHY4OeixLsyJYXwR1EJdZj6Ed8CDccbE&m=T1Y0NWhS5MhQXtC1lXGeZuiAYkmvIdeCaAOj9a1LZwU&s=SjuXNvcs0RcRuJPSTAzsPPraJiI5EdHql4a0zXHyYvc&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.txhigheredaccountability.org_CfratInquiry_Home_Create&d=DwMFaQ&c=RMnmm6VPZn6InKz70COhA6ljkuRx8qD28wOQIYh-aEY&r=noENJ96dbtPTHY4OeixLsyJYXwR1EJdZj6Ed8CDccbE&m=T1Y0NWhS5MhQXtC1lXGeZuiAYkmvIdeCaAOj9a1LZwU&s=SjuXNvcs0RcRuJPSTAzsPPraJiI5EdHql4a0zXHyYvc&e=



